Please read the first two paragraphs to the group.

Fellow Scouters

I regret not being able to deliver this in person, however my work duties require me to be in another place the night of the meeting.


First I would like to say that it has been one of the highpoints in my scouting career to serve on the staff of SR917.  I rate this as high as earning eagle scout.  The professionalism and dedication of the staff I rate as the best of any group I have had the honor of working with personal or professional and it has been truely an honor to work with each of you (yes even Ed).


I have only a few comments with regards to the way things were laid out.  You can't improve on perfection.

1) Continue on weekend one to let the troop guides stay in the cabins.  This made it extremely easy to set up for the next day before going to bed and everything you need is in there.


2) Weekend 2 make the staff area closer to Gilwell Hall.


3) Weekend 2 day 5 have the talks in the morning then lunch and then the service project.  I noticed many people sleeping during the presentations and 360 degree assessments are not the most exciting thing to talk about.


4) Weekend 2 day 6 rethink the vehicle and camp breakdown.


5) My only last suggestion is the meetings until 1am.  The upper leadership has assembled an extremely competent staff.  They need to use this more to their advantage.  I have always believed in the trickle down leadership.  With the exception of the agenda most of the meeting items could have been handled one on one with the department heads during the day and had them relay the messages to the staff. (I think this is the way Scouting works)  I would love to hear what the rest of the staff has come up with.  I hope to have the opportunity to work with each of you again.

Y.I.S.

Joe Oleksa
Troop Guide SR917
